
 
        March 26, 2024 
  
Erica L. Hogan 
Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft LLP 
 
Re: Braemar Hotels & Resorts Inc. (the “Company”) 

Incoming letter dated February 22, 2024 
 

Dear Erica L. Hogan: 
 

This letter is in response to your correspondence concerning the shareholder 
proposal (the “Proposal”) submitted to the Company by Chris Mueller for inclusion in the 
Company’s proxy materials for its upcoming annual meeting of security holders. 
 
 There appears to be some basis for your view that the Company may exclude the 
Proposal under Rule 14a-8(e)(2) because the Company received it after the deadline for 
submitting proposals. Accordingly, we will not recommend enforcement action to the 
Commission if the Company omits the Proposal from its proxy materials in reliance on 
Rule 14a-8(e)(2). 
 

Copies of all of the correspondence on which this response is based will be made 
available on our website at https://www.sec.gov/corpfin/2023-2024-shareholder-
proposals-no-action. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
        Rule 14a-8 Review Team 
 
 
cc:  Chris Mueller 
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